I’m writing this in November amidst the tragedy of war and the remembering those in war past whilst wondering what this Christmas will be like around the world. The questions probe deep into our consciousness. For Christians, Christmas is a time of joy and celebration, thinking particularly of the incarnation of God in humanity as Jesus Christ. God amongst us, beside us, within us. The hope of humanity lies at the heart of the Christian message. That Jesus came as a gift of love to a broken world bringing light to all seems difficult to conceive when we see the pain and suffering of nations torn apart. 
Jesus himself knew poverty. He was born at a time of unrest in the Roman Empire, his family fleeing while he was a child through the borders of Israel to safer lands in Egypt. Has the story changed that much over 2000 years?
But we continue to live with hope. In the midst of chaos, we catch glimpses of that hope through international organisations that go into the world to bring aid. I particularly admire those working for the charity Medicins sans Frontiers – incredible people, bringing medical help on the frontline of wars around the world, risking everything to help others. Amazing.
That is what Jesus was about – helping people in front of him, those visible and invisible,  transforming the individual both physically and spiritually.
[image: A group of colorful objects

Description automatically generated]So what can we do on our frontlines?
Currently, we have a team of people working towards launching a project called ‘Growbaby’ in the New Year. We all understand the concept of a foodbank and have been giving generously to these for many years. Growbaby is a similar idea which enables those who have young families to be able to access good quality children's clothes from a central source for free. This will all be stored in Lynsted Church – our hub for Growbaby.
We are at the beginning of something that feels right and has come from our Benefice as a response to the difficulties in our current social climate. If our remit as Christians is to seek justice for the poor and the oppressed, then this gives us that opportunity to work together for this cause and essentially, God's Kingdom here on earth. 
How can you help initially? 
· We need good quality children and baby clothing (age 0-5) that you no longer need. 
· We need people to help wash, iron and sort the clothing. Perhaps you might consider buying something new as a present to someone you don’t know.
· We need financial donations to be able to offer hospitality to our visitors and to purchase other essentials as and when needed.
· We need people to offer spaces as ‘drop off’ points for donated items.
If you would like to help us, we would love to hear from you. Please contact Karen at growbaby@kc-hd.org.uk for more details on how and where to donate. 
We can all bring light and hope into the world this Christmas. 
May your Christmas be bright and full of joy. 
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